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Dear friends,

To start with I’d like to tell you the story of Revd José Pino, newly ordained in our region and who used to be in the police force. Some time ago he received life-threatening injuries after intervening to separate some youngsters involved in a violent disturbance.  When he got to hospital the doctors’ opinion was that he would definitely not make it.   But he did survive and went through a long process and years of treatment, still being told that he would never be completely cured. However, God in his great mercy enabled José to make a miraculous unconditional recovery - a public testimony to the marvellous healing power of God. Now his only desire in life is to serve as a true soldier of Christ.

José went on to study theology, starting with our own Rural Bible Institute, next at the Alliance Seminary in Temuco, and finally at the Centre for Theological Studies in Santiago. On the 16 June this year he was ordained Presbyter at the church of Saint Matthew.

Here are two photos of José’s ordination:
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In many respects the Anglican Church in Araucanía has recently been through a critical time. There have not been enough pastors for the work, and a sense of discouragement, resulting in lack of motivation and finance, has grown up. In many rural areas we have been hearing complaints of infrequent clergy and pastoral visiting. When I moved to Santiago some of our churches decided to associate with other denominations in order to receive pastoral support, as they perceived that the Anglican Church had taken a step backwards in this task. The impression was that pastoral care was not high on our agenda.

As a result of the 2012 Provincial Synod’s resolution to significantly increase support to Southern Chile’s Araucaría, Joel Millanguir, CMS Latin Partner and myself were tasked with returning to the region. With the ordination of José Pino as presbyter we are moving on to a new stage in the life of the Anglican Church here, and every congregation in Temuco now has its own pastor.

There are seven pastors in our region, including Antonio Alcamán and Adelmo Cayamán in the remote sector. We are grateful to God that the other five of us are able to meet for breakfast and fellowship once a week, which is proving helpful in building strong relationship between us in our day to day ministries. We take time share our own issues and pray together over many aspects of the work here. 

As I visit different local churches I find the congregations very enthused to continue in evangelism and outreach, with a great desire to grow and achieve challenging objectives. We also have good youth ministries in place and they recently held a regional gathering, with around 100 attending. Regular youth events are held twice a year, in June and January.

With respect to the church in general we are focusing on enthusing and encouraging men and women in leadership, and have a Spiritual Retreat planned for 17 August in rural Maquehue, where we are hoping to welcome 100 brethren. All our preparations are going well and we trust that it will be a great blessing from the Lord as we encourage and minister to each other and continue to serve the Lord with joy. 

Prayer Requests

1. Please pray for our pastors who face great challenges in their respective churches, especially for evangelism, discipleship, stewardship and social outreach programmes.

2. Pray too for the Rural Bible Institute where two of our members are currently taking an intensive course leading to ordination, God willing, by next year.  We are also looking to find new candidates for 2014 for the same intensive course plan. We need to make up lost ground! More pastors for Araucanía!

3. Please pray with us for our youth, who are our potential for the church we are building. The young people will go out on social outreach in the summer to speak to the local people and share the Gospel.

4. We pray for the Redeemer church in Maquehue where we recently held a Retreat to share teaching on church growth through strategic evangelism. There is no ordained minister as yet.

5. Pray for the PichiPellahuén Zone. This is a group of six churches in the most remote area where access takes two hours over difficult and dangerous dirt tracks. From 3 – 4 August I will be visiting this area for a teaching day and later visiting the churches. There is currently just one pastor for all these churches.

6. On a personal note please pray for Abelino and Paty for the constant challenges we face in ministering to the different churches, each with its own set of issues. Pray too for safety on the journeys we make by car as we have not yet been able to purchase a four wheel drive vehicle for the rural sectors.

7. I recently had a serious bout of flu after visiting Concepción, four hours from Temuco, and had to spend two days in bed. Thank God that I am now recovered.

With our warmest greetings in the Lord Jesus.

Abelino and Paty
Rt Revd Abelino Apeleo
Archdeacon

Assistant Bishop
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